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VIA U.S. POSTAL SERVICE PRIORITY MAIL 
DELIVERY CONFIRMATION #0306 3030 0001 7366 9267 
 
Friday, July 22, 2011 
 
Aquinnah Planning Board Plan Review Committee 
65 State Road 
Aquinnah, MA 02535 
 
RE:  Special Permit Application for Assessor Map 12, Parcel 38; Set-Off Lot 232 
 Owners: Maria A. Kitras and James J. Decoulos, Co-Trustees of Gorda Realty Trust 
    
Dear Members of the Planning Board Plan Review Committee: 
  

On behalf of Gorda Realty Trust, we respectfully request a Special Permit to construct a 
three bedroom house, driveway, bridge, septic system, underground utilities, wetland replication 
area and well for the above referenced lot (the “Gorda Project”).   

The Application has been prepared using the application and instructions I received from 
Town Hall earlier this year.  I have been unable to contact assistant Amanda Hutchinson by 
email or telephone over the last week to confirm that this application and instructions are current.   

Enclosed herewith are the following:  

1. Signed Special Permit Application dated July 22, 2011; 

2. Instructions for Aquinnah Special Permit Application; 

3. A copy of the certified list of abutters from the Board of Assessors dated 
November 15, 2010 (the original was provided with the variance application to 
the Board of Health); 

4. Comment letter from State Archaeologist Brona Simon dated July 11, 2000; 

5. Cover letter and application dated March 31, 2011 made by Holly Herbster of the 
Public Archaeology Laboratory (PAL) to the Massachusetts Historical 
Commission (MHC) to conduct an Intensive Archaeological Survey of the 
proposed project;  

6. Permit to Conduct Archaeological Field Investigation from the MHC dated April 
5, 2011;  

7. Two stamped and signed Certified Plot Plans for the proposed project, dated July 
22, 2011 printed at a scale of 1”= 40’ on 24 inch by 36 inch sheets; 

8. Check for $500 made payable to the Town of Aquinnah. 
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PAL conducted their field investigation on May 11, 2011.  We anticipate that their report 
will be completed within the next few weeks.   

The driveway, bridge, house, wetland replication area and septic system have been staked 
in the field.  Ridge poles for the house will be set the morning of your anticipated site visit.  
Please let me know at your earliest convenience when you expect the site visit to occur. 

Feel free to contact attorney Peter J. Feuerbach or myself if you have any questions or 
concerns.  Thank you. 

 
Very truly yours, 
 
/s/ 
 
James J. Decoulos, PE, LSP 
Co-Trustee, Gorda Realty Trust 
jamesj@decoulos.com 
 
 
cc:  Holly Herbster, Public Archaeology Laboratory 

Peter J. Feuerbach, Rubin & Rudman LLP 


























